
Sir Knights, Attention: 
 
I would like to start off saying that I am honored and proud to be elected as your 
Very Eminent Deputy Grand Commander.  We have an exciting year ahead of us and 
can’t wait to get started.  Now that covid has subsided and life is getting back to 
normal, we should be getting our Commanderies fired up with recruiting new 
members and doing work within our communities. 
 
I hope that everyone had a good and safe Easter. 
Remembering the crucifixion and resurrection of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ. 
1 Peter 2:24 
“He himself bore our sins” in his body on the cross, so that we might die to sins and 
live for righteousness; “by his wounds you have been healed”. 

 
 
 
It was wonderful to see everyone on April 30th at Hugh De Payens Commandery No. 1, conferring the Orders on 22 new 
Sir Knights from 6 different Commanderies around the state. 
 

I need to give a big thank 
you to 
TJ Henwood for 
coordinating the day 
event and a big well 
done to all those who 
participated conferring 
the Orders. Outstanding! 
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 Grand Commander Ferguson is 
sharing the messaging 
opportunities among the Grand 
Officers. This month’s article is 
from our Very Eminent Deputy 
Grand Commander, Sheldon 
Gately. 

Right: The Class of 4/30/2022. 
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The BIG picture from April 30th: 

As summer comes upon us, I want all of you to have a safe and joyful time with your friends and family and cherish 
every moment that you have with them. 
 
Thank you again for all the hard work, time and commitment everyone has put forth and hope this year is the best yet. 
 
VEDGC 
Sheldon Gately 
 


